                                                       Sherman Oaks Neighborhood Council
                                                                      Land Use Committee

                                                                           March 21, 2013

                                                                                 Minutes
Present:  Ron Ziff, Chair; Alicia Bartley, Craig Buck, Jackie Campbell, Robert Cohen, Jackie Diamond, Jeff Kalban, Mikie Maloney.

1.   Call to order at 6:30 pm

2.   Roll Call

3.   Minutes: Approved as written: Minutes 11/28/12 and Minutes of 1/17/13.

4.   Introduction of official:  Jonathan Brand, Planning Deputy CD 4

5.   Public Forum – none

6.   Chair’s Report

 *   IVT project was heard on 2/19/13 by Planning Hearing officer.  Testimony was heard and taken under advisement.  The report is due out in mid-April. The next hearing will be 4/25/13 at the Van Nuys City Hall.

*   The next LUC meeting will be held at the Sherman Oaks Library 4/18/13.

*   The Office of the Comptroller of the Currency (OCC) and the Federal Reserve  announced the final mortgage abuse settlement last Thursday, which includes these banks: Aurora, Bank of America (which includes Countrywide), Citibank, Goldman Sachs, HSBC, JP Morgan Chase (which includes Washington Mutual), MetLife Bank, Morgan Stanley, PNC, Sovereign, Sun Trust, U.S. Bank (which includes Downey Savings), and Wells Fargo.  If you know anyone who was foreclosed or suffered any other mortgage abuse let them know.  There are 4 million homeowners that will be eligible.  The payments will be up to $125,000 each.  They will be handled by Rust Consulting Inc., which specializes in class action settlement administration.
*    The condo project at 14601 Magnolia was approved by Planning Dept. with the conditions that we had requested.

*   Metro meeting at Van Nuys City Hall 4 pm. 3/27/13.  The plan is to fence off two lanes on the center of Van Nuys Blvd.  At the Orange line there are 2 options: 1) To continue South on Van Nuys and dead end at Ventura Blvd.  2) Go west on the Orange Line road to Sepulveda and then South to Ventura.  The new service could either be bus or light rail.  If it is light rail there is a need for a maintenance facility.  One of the possibilities is the Orange Line parking lot at Sepulveda.

*   Metro has informed me that staff will report to the Valley Service Council on 4/3/13 on a possible bus line from the Valley to Century City.  This is the line that was requested by SONC and VANC.  
*   SONC will be having a Town Hall meeting 5/13/13.  The subject is Traffic and Transportation: Long and Short term solutions for Sherman Oaks.  There will be a panel including Tom LaBonge, City Councilman, Bruce Gillman DOT, Renee Berlin Metro, and a representative from Cal Trans.
*   Ethics Training.  There are only 2 left at this time.  It will have to be taken by the end of March.

*   Senate Bill 635 has been introduced in Sacramento to extend sales and service of alcoholic beverages to 4am.  Some neighborhood councils have been taking positions on this bill.  I have to recuse myself on this issue and turning it over to our Vice Chair Jeff Kalban.  Let me know if you would like agenda time and I will schedule it.
7.   Returning Business

a.   Representing Notre Dame High School, Brett Lowart, presented architectural drawings of the plan changes to the proposed landscaping and service building that were requested by LUC.
b. Applicant requested date change to April 2013.

      New Business

         Michael Ayaz representing the Buffalo Wild Wings restaurant requesting approval to go forward with the plan approval process to replace a now closed restaurant space in the Galleria with a Buffalo Wild Wings under the same conditions of the prior establishment.  The restaurant will be owned and managed as part of a national chain of neighborhood based restaurants that serve food and alcohol.  Hours of operation, number of seats and parking for patrons and employees were discussed. No public comments were offered, surrounding neighbors were noticed.  Action:

         Craig Buck moved to send a letter to Planning to support the project and allow the applicant to go forward without a public hearing,  Jeff Kalban seconded.  Approved (8-0).  Chair Ziff will prepare and send letter.
8.    Committee Business
        Jonathan Brand CD4 Planning Deputy, spoke about the on-going  

      process to work with the communities and developer concerns regarding the Il                   

      Vilaggiio plans. 

        Chair Ziff reminded LUC members contact him directly to place on a meeting agenda any matters that they feel require an open discussion by the committee as a whole.  The Brown Act requires all discussions and decisions to be public and that records of meetings also be available to the public on request. 

 9.     Our next meeting will be April 18th, and held at the Sherman Oaks Library.
10.    Adjourned 7:50pm.

